
WMRC Monthly Meeting 
May 15, 2017 
7pm Weeks Memorial Library 
 
Attendance:  (10) Kim Hanf, Ramona Chessman, Dave Chessman, David Doolan, Kim Doolan, Tom Culver, JoAnn Culver, 
Shirley Smith, Matthew Roy and his friend Craig 
 
The secretary’s report from the April 17, 2017 meeting was read by Kim H.  A motion to accept the report as being read 
was made by David Doolan, seconded by JoAnn, zero opposed. 
 
There was no Treasurer’s report. 
 
No old business. 
 
New Business: 
Horse show update – Items that remain to be done include ordering sponsorship plaques for the June show, ordering a 
new WMRC banner, making scholarship certificate, making patterns, finishing the class list and forms for the July, August 
& September shows, and making the show paperwork. 
 
There was a question regarding pointing for divisions.  If an exhibitor enters additional classes in a division above the 
minimum number of classes needed in order to qualify for a day end prize, does only that exhibitor’s top scores equal to 
the minimum number of classes needed get tallied for their day end points, or do their points from all their classes in 
that division get tallied?  We will reach out to Casey for clarification. 
 
There had previously been discussion about obtaining quotes in order to get a new WMRC banner with the new logo on 
it.  We will ask Casey for a status on that. 
 
Clinic update – All participant spots are full, and payment has been received by all but one of the participants.  There is 1 
person on the waiting list.  Rick will have some of his lead ropes available for sale at a cost of $30 each. 
 
Asked Kim Doolan about obtaining a banner from Mascoma for the clinic.  The day after the meeting will be Kim’s last 
day with Mascoma, she may or may not be able to get a banner. 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by David Doolan, seconded by Tom Culver, zero opposed. 
 
Next meeting will be held on Monday, June 19, 2017. 
 
Minutes recorded by: Kim Hanf 


